                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                  MONDAY  21st October, 2019.
Present:  Cllrs:  Gerald Thomas (Chairman), Jill Morgan, Brynley Morris, Tim Mason, Graham Johns,
                          Alan Price, C Cllr. Neil Prior.
1. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 23rd September, 2019, were read and approved.    Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Brynley Morris.
2. Matters Arising
· PLANED Wellbeing Project – three Mathry Community Councillors attended the recent presentation by Anna Jones to Llanrhian Community Council.
· Cadw refund for refurbishment of war memorial.  The Clerk was asked to chase this payment of £748.00.
· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant.  The Clerk was asked to to chase this payment of £3359.00. The next EPG meeting will be held next Monday, 28th October.
· Leysian plaque – Cllr. Price has received a quotation for £450.  There may be a follow up talk in the Community Hall next year.

3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:   
Royal British Legion  - £20.00  (wreath) 
Mathry Community Hall Committee (Xmas event) - £100.00
      Proposed by Cllr. Graham Johns, seconded by Cllr. Brynley Morris.

          Account information: 
      Balance of current a/c as of 21st October - £2358.77

      Balance of deposit a/c as of 21st October - £7.07
4. PLANNING

5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Email from Cllr. N Prior confirming that Nicola Gandy - Director Park Direction and Planning, and a local Planning Officer from the PCNPA, are happy to attend a joint meeting with Mathry and other Community Councils to discuss the planning process.  Proposed date is the 18th November  - the next Mathry Community Council meeting.   The Clerk will invite Llanrhian Community Councillors as well.
b)   SSAFA letter regarding arrangements for VE Day75 – weekend of 8th – 10th May, 2020.   For discussion at the next meeting
c)  Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales – Draft Annual Report February 2020 – consultation document – end date 10th December, 2019, received.
d)  Older Peoples’ Commissioner for Wales – State of the Nation report – October 2019 received.    The Clerk was asked to send round page 36 - “Enabling Everyone to Live Well”..
e)  Email from Roger Stevens re his concerns about the lack of defib administrator for Mathry received.  Roger Stevens kindly offered to check the Mathry defibrillator and cabinet regularly and to be its named administrator .    Claire Bird and John Eaton will be the administrators for the Abercastle difibrillator.
f)  Email from Roger Stevens re Mathry Village Forum received.  An EGM will be held on the 4th November to be held to discuss the group’s future.






g)  Western Power Distribution – temporary unmetered connections documentation for festive lighting 2019/20 received.     Passed to Cllr. Alan Price to give to Brian Price.
h)  Pembs County Council – 2 minutes Street Clean – guidance and procedure for signs received for completion and return to Pembs County Council.  The Clerk would return the form and arrange delivery to Cllr. Alan Price.   
6. STANDING ORDERS 
The Clerk was asked to issue the latest version at the next meeting.

7. COMMUNITY HALL
Cllr. Jill Morgan is updating the 100 Plus Club.   An Xmas Event is planned for December.  A donation of £100 was agreed.
8. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
· C Cllr. Neil Prior has been canvassing residents of Castlemorris.   Issues raised include the Bwcabus service and the lack of a litter bin.   Apparently there used to be a bin in Castlemorris.  The Clerk was asked to check if any litter bin that was put there could be emptied by the County Council.
· Cllr. Prior had attended the Appeal on Abereiddy last week.

· New signs have been put up at Square & Compass on the A487 with repeater signs on the roadway.

· Two email replies received concerning the crossroads on the A487 and Mathry Farm respectively.
· Cllr. Prior is looking to set up an online community calendar for the Mathry and Llanrhian areas and will look into the requirement for planning permission for moving the new noticeboard in Castlemorris.

· There will be more consultation on public toilets in conjunction with PCNPA.


9. FRENCH TWINNING
Successful quiz held last week.  

10. AUDIT
The Audit has been completed for 2018/19 and the Audit Certificate and report received. 

11. GDPR
The Clerk would send round information for Members with regard to GDPR data protection of public information.

12. REMEMBRANCE ARRANGEMENTS
Cllr. Alan Price will find out if the Vicar is coming to Mathry this year.


13. PLAQUE ON MATHRY NOTICEBOARD IN MEMORY OF CLLR. WYN JENKINS

Cllr. Alan Price proposed that a plaque be made and attached to the new noticeboard for Mathry.  Seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.
14.   Problems with caravans going down past the cemetery

         Cllr Alan Price will take a photo of the current road sign and send it to C Cllr. Neil Prior.
15.   T11 Bus
        This bus missed coming through Mathry one evening apparently due to concerns about residents 
        parking on the road which makes it very hard for the bus to turn by the Village Green.    C Cllr. Prior 
        will discuss parking constraints with PCC Highways. 
14. Community Council Christmas Dinner
For the next meeting.
 Signed …………………………………..
Date  …………………………………….
